Nebraska Child Abuse Prevention Fund Board

Thursday, February 10th, 2022, 9:30 a.m. – 12:00 noon 
5th Floor Conference Room, Nebraska Children & Families Foundation 
Present: Dave Hansen, Emily Kluver, Sara Morgan, Jillian Chance, Deacon Don Blackbird, Claire Bazata

Participating through Zoom: Georgie Scurfield

Absent: Paul Nelson
Staff and Guests Present: 

DHHS: Andrew Keck for Budget Report.  Nebraska Children: Kathy Stokes and Brenda Weyers; Jennifer Skala, and Nathan Busch through Zoom for Board Development and Program Report, respectively. 

Dave called the meeting to order at 9:35. Board members introduced themselves to each other and the new member, Claire Bazata. 
Minutes

Minutes from the November meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously. 
Budget Report 

Emily presented a spreadsheet with information on allocations and spending for 2020-2021. All TMC invoices have been paid except for Columbus Public Schools and she will check on the additional $11,000 for Norfolk.  The NEAEYC invoice is also pending payment. 

Emily also presented a spreadsheet with information on allocations and spending for 2021-2022. 
Andrew shared information on revenues and projected expenditures from the NCAPF account.  

Revenues depend on the number of births and divorces.  Jill said last year’s approximate 24,780 births were less than the typical 26,000-27,0000 and the future trend is somewhat uncertain. While the board can spend up to $600,000 per year, Andrew suggested aiming for $400,000. DHHS will provide annual updates to the board.   
Board Development 

Thriving Families, Safer Children

Brenda showed one of the videos that have been made for each of the five Thriving Families community collaboratives—Douglas, Dakota, Hall, and Platte-Colfax counties and the Winnebago Tribe.  This national initiative is supported by Casey Family Programs, Annie E Casey, NE DHHS, Nebraska Children, and others. Emily said DHHS is focusing more on supporting communities through teams that work with the national partners and the communities.  Jennifer emphasized the focus on disparities and disproportionality along with bringing residents with lived experience to assist in co-creating solutions. 
Jennifer summarized a celebration of the Building Communities of Hope award that Bring Up Nebraska received from the national Jim Casey Initiative just before the pandemic in 2020.  On April 13-14th, members of the community collaboratives will be recognized and celebrate in Lincoln.  NCAPF board members are invited to attend the dinner on the 13th and an invitation will be sent.
Marketing and Communications 
Brenda provided an overview of the 2022 Bring Up Nebraska/Nebraska Pinwheels public awareness campaign.  The new focus will be promoting the community collaboratives and helping them promote themselves.  All elements of the campaign are being updated:

Learfield – will run new statewide radio and social media ads developed by NC from April through June.

Firespring – will assist NC in developing a webpage for each community collaborative on the Bring Up Nebraska site with information each provides.  Firespring will also work with NC develop an inventory of print resources for the collaboratives that can be tailored with their own local information (logo, website, events, etc.). This will benefit those seeking help as well as those looking to make referrals and may help increase community partners. 
Abante – has worked with NC to create and administer a new Prevention Store to provide campaign products that the collaboratives select. 
NC – is updating the campaign toolkit with resources such as a template for proclamations, share graphics for social media, research on effective prevention communications, and other items. 
Events scheduled so far include a Governor’s proclamation of April Child Abuse Prevention Month on April 4th and a pinwheel planting at the Governor’s mansion on that morning.  NC will work with DHHS to develop a media advisory and press release.

Program Update  
Board members received a written program report before the meeting.  Members asked for information on the Lincoln grantee’s decision to discontinue their grant for next year. (However, they will offer PCIT at the Lincoln Child Advocacy Center in the future.)  Kathy and Nathan summarized the preference of this grantee and others to avoid the administrative requirements and focus on services.  PCIT grantees have used NCAPF funds primarily to support training and renovations for space.  Nathan will ask the Lincoln-Lancaster collaborative and partners to provide suggestions for another grantee, and may find more interest in rural communities surrounding Lincoln.  Nathan also noted progress in York that includes an active PCIT therapists with a waiting list, another therapist to be trained this year, and redirection to bill to the NCAPF grant instead of other sources. Hastings has two PCIT rooms in construction.  Kathy mentioned the progress of the parent leadership team for Community Cafés and said this means the board will be able to reduce costs from the national consultant.  
Policies and Procedures 

The board received copies of the most recent policies and procedures with updates recommended by ad hoc review group. Dave reviewed the draft document.  The changes were approved unanimously.  Dave said the review group will review one final time for any minor corrections and share at the next meeting. 
Dave asked board members to consider the Vice Chair position.  Those interested should let Kathy know. Members may also be interested in attending approximate quarterly Bring Up Nebraska meetings on behalf of the board if the Chair or Vice Chair aren’t able. 

As there will be open seats in all Districts this year, members should send suggestions to Kathy or Emily. We will provide information and answer questions from potential applicants. 
Allocation Overview for 2021-2022
Emily directed board members to the NCAPF 2020-2021 Plan and Allocations document.  The board has considered potential support to train for mental health providers and interpreters to work with each other to increased access to mental health services in other languages.  Project Harmony has developed a three-hour training for this purpose with an approximate cost of up to $3,000.  The cost includes revising the training to incorporate learning from the initial version, registration for about 20 mental health providers and interpreters, and materials and snack.   Project Harmony can offer CEUs for this training to mental health providers but needs to explore CEUs for interpreters.  Nebraska communities have expressed interest.  Kathy asked the board to consider approving this training through the existing DHHS contract with NC for board support (instead of a separate contract with Project Harmony.  Board members requested follow up on evaluation of this training.  The board approved support of up to $3,000 for the training through the existing contract.  
Allocations for 2022-2023
Continuation proposals. The board discussed and unanimously approved accepting the following applications for review in April: 

-One PCIT grantee for Lincoln-Lancaster county, up to $25,000

-One COSP grantee for statewide reach up to $60,000

-Two CR grantees, up to $25,000 each

The board unanimously approved accepting proposals from Learfield, Abante, and Firespring (if applicable) in the total amount of up to $105,000, though these proposals may not be received until July.

The board also unanimously approved accepting applications from existing and new Community Café grantees in the amount of up to $75,000.  Some of these proposals may not be received until July. 

The board unanimously approved accepting a proposal for training, technical assistance, and evaluation from NC for up to 20% of the board’s total allocation for the year.
New proposals.  Emily provided an overview of an approach that could inform other allocations.  This would include a combination of data on needs and community ideas to meet these needs with some parameters.  Follow up discussion included, but was not limited to, reaching specific geographic areas and working with NE tribes.  DHHS and NC will follow up with the board at the April meeting.  
Next Meeting: Thursday, April 28th, 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:05 p.m. 
2

